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usual, it began with the recitation of the rosary a  t the Memorial for the Unborn. See addi-
tional photos on page 2 and a description of the ev  ent in the Church Activities Report on
12 3 page 5.
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REV. MSGR. VINCENT S. GATTO, KHSH MICHAEL HORAN
E Dear Knights,
On the last Sunday in November,
we began Advent and a new Li-
turgical Year. This is a time of
preparation for Christmas, when ! P
our Lord was born and became
man. On the previous Sunday,
as we were ending the last Litur-
gical Year, we celebrated another # $
significant day, the Feast of
. Christ the King. Let us reflect for Grand Knight Horan
Chaplain Gatto a moment on this solemnity. !
) ) % ! #&
What does the Church mean when she proclaims Christ as - ( $
King? King of what? King of where? Let us begin to an- #
swer these questions by recalling that every time we recite # " VH#HOH#
the “Lord Prayer,” we say the words “thy Kingdom come.” # &
We invoke God's Kingdom and pray for its realization now!
Are they simply nice but meaningless words? No. As Je- + # $ #
sus himself gave us this prayer, these words must have a + +
deeper meaning and purpose. Do we understand what we (
are actually praying for and does it tally with how we live , + -
+

(Continued on page 3)
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Annual Memorial Mass

The Council held its annual Memorial Mass on Saturd  ay, November 13, with 65 members and their wives in
attendance. Msgr. Vincent Gatto, assisted by Deaco  n John Shewmaker, officiated at the Mass, while the
Color Corps from the Cardinal Patrick A. O'Boyle As  sembly participated.

The Mass began with a
~ processional led by the
WA Color Corps

GK Michael Horan read the names
of the 28 Brothers of Rock Creek
who passed away in the last two
years. PGK Joseph Murphy tolled
a bell from another room as each
name was read

” Chaplain Msgr. Vin-

cent Gatto, assisted
by Deacon John
Shewmaker, offered
_!  the Mass

After the Mass,
everyone enjoyed
a continental
breakfast

Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org
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(Continued from page 1

our lives?

To understand correctly what we mean by Christ as King look at the next
line of the prayer: “thy will be done on earth as itis in heaven.” We, in our
lives, are asked to do God's will as perfectly as the angels and Saints do in
heaven. This is no easy task, but then the Christian life was never meant
to be easy! This feast of Christ the King encourages us to step back and
reflect on the kingship of Christ, not just as a theological concept, but as a
lived reality. How have we sought to do God's will? As Christ's disciples,
how have we allowed him to be King of our lives?

If to Christ belongs all the powers of heaven, then how is this belief re-
flected in our lives? Not just hinted at, but explicitly evidenced so that oth-
ers will know by our lives that we are committed to the Gospel and ac-
knowledge Jesus as King. To achieve this, we have first to overcome the
power of our own ego to deceive us, and the power of this world to sepa-
rate us from God and to point us toward false gods.

Conforming our hearts and lives to Christ is a lifelong process. It takes
discipline, perseverance and a lot of grace, which is always available to
those who are contrite and ask for God's help. Witness the compassion-
ate words of Jesus to the Good Thief. This man asked Jesus to remem-
ber him when he came in to his Kingdom. Jesus responds by promising to
bring this repent sinner into paradise. This is what Jesus offers us as

well. By his death, Jesus destroyed the power of sin, and by rising he
opened the way to eternal life. This is why we proclaim Christ as King.
He, alone, has offered us the hope of a share in God's eternal Kingdom.

Now, we begin the liturgical cycle again, remembering the final end we
strive for — heaven, in the presence of our Lord and Savior, Christ the

King. Let us make Advent a true preparation for Christmas, and Christ-
mas the beginning of our journey toward heaven. Make God bless you!
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Friday, December 10
7:00 PM — Midnight

Fun, Festivities, Fraternity

Live Music by: Guests Welcome

As we have done in
the past, we will
make a donation to
Fisher House.
Please bring a gift Holiday Buffet $5 donation
card to the Party. Reduced price drinks

featuring: Lou Pfrang,
Jack Bond, Dennis Gordon
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Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org
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PRO-LIFE ACTIVITIES REPORT

Peter and Mary Ann Ferrigno, Pro-Life Chaircouple
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Sunday, December 19
Noon — 2:00 PM
Seasonal movies, music, and games

Free
Light refreshments

Children of all
ages invited

An appearance by Santa Claus

Goody bags for the kids

Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org
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CHURCH ACTIVITIES REPORT

Peter D. Ferrigno, PGK

As we look back one the recent election, we should ask
ourselves what judgment was used to lead to our selec-
tion for the coming years. The men and women we se-
lected to speak for us will be deciding many issues affect-
ing Church values: the role of marriage and family living,
the sanctity of life, among others. Too often one hears,
“But that is only one issue...” True, but itis a very impor-
tant issue. As Catholics, we should be much more inter-
ested in our moral convictions rather that any political or
social attachments. Freedom of religion is just that. We
should expect to be able to practice the way we wish and
to protect what we believe. However, as Catholics we
should accept and protect the teachings of the Church.

On October 20, our Holy Father, Pope Benedict XVI
named Archbishop Wuerl to the College of Cardinals.
Members of the Archdiocese of Washington should be
most pleased and proud to have our local spiritual leader
have this honor bestowed upon him.

As a speaker at the Human Life International World
Prayer Congress in Rome, Archbishop Raymond Burke
stressed that both bishops and the faithful must be obedi-
ent to the Magisterium, the teaching of Christ, as passed
down through Peter and his successors. One found that
this was not the case following the release of Humanae
Vitae of Pope Paul VI. Certain bishops showed a lack of
obedience of faith. This lead to gross confusion among
the faithful. Bishop Burke stated: “We find self-professed
Catholics, who sustain and support the right of a woman
to procure the death of the infant in her womb, or the right
of two persons of the same sex to the recognition which
the state gives to man and a woman who have entered
into marriage. It is not possible to be a Catholic and to
conduct oneself publicly in this manner.” He went on to
say that men or women in politics, calling themselves
Catholics, are in grave sin by their actions and public re-
pentance if required from them. President Obama was
elected with 54% of the Catholic vote. | am sure that
many will have to pay dearly for this.

The Council was most grateful to hold another of its Vet-
erans Day Memorial Mass on Saturday, November 13",
As some of you know, through this event, we are able to
honor our departed Council brothers with special attention
to those that have died in the past twenty-four months.
PGK Neil Dorian recited the rosary around the Memorial
to the Unborn, in front of the Council beginning at 9:15
a.m. with five members of the Cardinal O’'Boyle Assembly
and fourteen members and wives of our Council.

At 10:00 a.m., Msgr. Vincent Gatto, our Chaplain, as-
sisted by Deacon John Shewmaker, began the Mass.
The first and second readers were by PGKs Neil Dorian
and Wesley Chin and the responsorial was said by PGK2
Roberto Ibanez who acted at the adult acolyte. Deacon

Shewmaker read the Gospel.

In his homily, Msgr. Gatto spoke about the necessity of
being ready to meet Our Lord at all times for we know not
when we may be called. He stated that too often at a
time of burial, either at a Protestant service or at times
even at a Catholic Mass, they speak of the deceased as
already being in heaven. Msgr. Gatto says that this may
not be the case. We do not know whether that individual
has earned the eternal privilege to be with God. This is
why we pray for the dead. If they were in heaven, there
would be no reason for them to need prayers. There they
could pray for us. He reiterated that this is why we should
always be on time, to be ready for the time when called.
Following Msgr. Gatto.

Deacon Shewmaker spoke about the recent death of his
wife, Monica, and how he finally received peace in mind
with the help of Jesus. | know, that those of us that
shared this with him, we came away that much closer to
his experience.

Our cantors, George and Becky Cruz once again pro-
vided the music, with our processional: “And | Will Raise
Him Up”, Offertory: “Jesus, My Lord, My God, My All”",
Communion:_“Crown Him With Many Crowns” and finally
the recessional hymn: “On Eagles Wings”. We are
blessed to have these two gifted singers. The lyrics were
in the program for all of us to follow. Color Corps Com-
mander, SK John Fox was available with four other mem-
bers of the color corps.

GK Michael Horan and his two daughters brought up the
gifts. The younger daughter, brought up the pro-life red
rose and handed it to her grandmother, Mrs. Jean Horan,
for her to place it on the altar. At the end of the Prayers of
the Faithful, Grand Knight Michael Horan read out those
twenty-eight names of deceased Brother Knights who
died from November 2008 to October 2010. Following
the reading of each name, PGK Joe Murphy rang the bell.

At the end of the Mass, PGK Larry Grayson read excerpts
from a radio address given one year after WWII by Fr.
Francis Sampson, a military chaplain, who reflected on
the agonies of war and the virtues of the men who fought
init.

With the gratitude for each of the aforementioned indi-
viduals, | would like to also thank my wife, Mary Ann for
purchasing the food and beverages and setting out the
continental breakfast, also to Julie Carter for her assis-
tance in preparing the hall following a rental function the
previous evening and to our Grand Knight, Michael
Horan, and an assistant for setting up the altar and the
chairs. In all, we had sixty-four in attendances. Hope-
fully, others will try to join us next year.

God Bless.

Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org
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Friday December 31, 2010
8:00-1:00

Evening’'s Schedule:
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Space Is Limited & Reservations A Must!
Deadline December 30
All Inclusive Tickets $60.00 Per Person
This Is Not A Band Dance
For Reservations Call
Bill Jeffers MikHoran
301-908-3346 240-793-1169
All Members & Guest Welcome
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Lawrence P. Grayson, FDD, PGK, PFN
Merry Christmas

Christmas is the celebration of the single most significant
religious, historical and cultural event in the Western
world. It marks a turning point in human history, a new
era for the human race. God had come to earth in the
person of Jesus Christ. The Second Person of the
Blessed Trinity had become man, conceived by the Holy
Spirit, born of a virgin, and dwelt among us. Our relation-
ship with our Creator had changed. God was no longer an
unseen, unknown divinity that was beyond our compre-
hension. Now he was a personal God with a human na-
ture and form, with experiences to which we could relate.

The birth of Christ has been celebrated from about 200
A.D. Yet, since the nineteenth century, there have been
increasing movements to deemphasize the religious
meaning of the event.
First, the holy day was
changed to a holiday
and commercialized. It
now is the norm to ex-
change untold numbers
of cards with relatives,
friends, acquaintances,
and even business con-
tacts. These winter
greetings too often dis-
play winter scenes,
sleighs, trees, bells,
birds, Santa Clauses,
and about anything
other than a reminder of =
what occurred in Beth-
lehem 2000 years ago. |

This commercialized =
season also calls for an inordinate amount of gift-giving.
Already, the shopping spree is well underway. Even be-
fore Halloween, stores began to display Christmas deco-
rations. What once was a month-long marketing blitz
starting at Thanksgiving is now a two-month effort. It is
not done to recognize the meaning of Christmas and to
prepare us for the birth of Our Lord and Savior, but to con-
vince us to spend money on material goods. Gifts are
fine, if kept within proportion. But, too often we get caught
up in the frenzy of the season and focus on the material
aspects, exchanging gifts that frequently neither person
really needs or desires.

Shortly after World War 11, there was a distinct split be-
tween the religious and secular observances of Christmas.
For several decades Christmas was often referred to as
Xmas, with the presumed rationale that X stood for the
Greek letter chi, the Christian symbol for Christ. While the
latter is true, it deemphasized the focus on the birth of Our
Lord.

C.S. Lewis published a satirical essay in the 1950s titled,
“Xmas and Christmas: A Lost Chapter from Herodotus.”
He lampooned the two simultaneous, but distinct celebra-
tions of the holiday. One, "Exmas", is observed by a flurry
of compulsory commercial activity and expensive indul-
gences, which are prepared for over a 50-day period
called the Exmas Rush. On the day of the festival, most
people are exhausted from the frenzy of the period, lie in
bed till noon, then eat and drink five times as much as on
other days. On the day after Exmas, they are very grave
and internally disordered from overeating, drinking and the
reckoning of how much they have spent on gifts.

The other celebration, "Crissmas," is observed in an oppo-
site manner. Those who keep Crissmas, set out images
of a fair woman with a
new-born Child, adored
by shephards and cer-
tain animals. They rise
early and go to their
temples where they par-
take of a sacred feast.

What Lewis wrote about
half a century ago is
increasingly true in
America today. Too
many people, in spite of
what they may think, do
not really celebrate
Christmas. They cele-
brate Exmas.

But even the focus on
Santa Claus, gift-giving
and Xmas was not
enough. More recently, in the guise of tolerance and in-
clusiveness in our increasingly multiculturally-sensitive
society, there are efforts to eliminate all references to
Christ. Christmas programs and traditional carols that
refer to God are removed from school programs, while
students have a winter break. Shoppers hear the sterile
refrain, “Seasons Greetings”, as they purchase “holiday”
trees. Nativity scenes are banned from city halls and
shopping malls, but menorahs, crescents, and other sym-
bols from non-Christian religions are permitted.

Major retailers, such as Wal-Mart, Target, Sears, K-Matrt,
JC Penny and others had for a time stopped using the
word Christmas in their advertizing and in their stores.
Gap even instituted a television ad campaign which in-
clued the lyrics: "Go Christmas, Go Hanukkah, Go Kwan-
zaa, Go solstice... go Christmas, go Hanukkah, go what-
ever holiday you Wannakuh". It was only major boycotts

of these stores, and the resulting loss of revenue, that
(Continued on page 9)

Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org
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PGK Wes Chin prepared
and served the food and
took charge of the clean-up.
Thanks, Wes, for a great
evening!

GK Mike Horan proved
that when there is a party n e
he can keep the meeting

to under four minutes.

Ernie Baur picks the next
winning number, while
Terence Ryan who was in
charge of the drum looks
on

An enjoyable evening was
had by all
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;; Are you receiving the Beacon?

|
nt This is a newly created State newsletter, which is
I;‘( designed for all KofC members in Maryland and

I'*x their families. It is published monthly, and is full of
:* information about what is happening throughout the
| * State, including notes from the diocese we serve,

I 4 occasional columns from the ladies, information on
I * fraternal benefits and on upcoming state events,

:: lots of pictures and a bit of Catholic humor.

& The Beacon is sent electronically to all members of

1 * Rock Creek Council whose email addresses we
1% have. If you are not yet receiving it, send your
I'* email address to Matt Flynn at

:: mrflynn@gmail.com.

'% You will enjoy it
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(Continued from page 11)

convinced them to once again use the word Christmas
and for Gap to launch a new commercial with a “strong
hristmas theme.”

he return of Christmas to the malls is welcome. But
fforts to remove God from the public square are far from
er. The attacks on religion will continue in this and in

other areas of national life. Christians must be willing to
publicly celebrate their religious traditions. They must not
allow secular forces to remove God from the culture and
thus to preclude his public recognition from the experi-
ences of our children and grandchildren. While celebrat-
ing the birth of Christ is a sign of faith in God, this event
should be reflected in our culture, our outward behavior
and in our art.

The silencing of Christmas is more than just being con-
cerned about the sensitivities of non-Christians. Itis a
step toward suppressing those moral beliefs that stand
for the protection of the unborn, the sanctity of life at all
stages, the inviolability of tradition marriage.

As members of the Knights of Columbus, let us not be
hesitant to express our religious traditions. In the days
ahead, let us patronize retailers who recognize Christ-
mas, send religious greeting cards, display the créche in
our homes and yards and say a short prayer when we
see it, promote seasonal songs that praise God, and pre-
pare ourselves spiritually during the Advent Season so
that when we go to Mass on Christmas Day, we can be
truly joyous about the birth of our Lord.

Merry Christmas!

Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org
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If you're like me, family, and if you share - with those of they’ll certainly moan and groan if they
- you derive great your children old enough to under- can’t get the newest CD, video game
B joy from your stand - why that’s important, you're or piece of clothing. But they learn

- children.” It's a
' great feeling
when a teacher,

|‘k "lh
- coach or fellow

parent compliments you on your child.

We all know that raising children these
days is no easy task, especially when
the values we’re trying to instill in them
— concern for others, accepting re-
sponsibility for their actions, saving
money rather than spending it — seem
to run counter to what society is trying
to teach them. Yet these are exactly
the values that tend to draw compli-
ments from teachers, coaches and
fellow parents.

We also know that the best way to
teach is by example. If you carry
enough life insurance to protect your

exhibiting and imparting many of the
values you hope your children will ab-
sorb.

You'll show them by example that you
love them and are concerned about
their welfare. You'll show them that
you take your responsibility to provide
for your family seriously, and that you
want to make sure they're provided for
even if you're not around. And you'll
show them that investing money in
your life insurance protection is more
important than a new set of golf clubs
you might want, the newest and best
home theater system you've had your
eye on, or whatever else you might be
sacrificing to pay the premiums.

Sure, they’ll probably roll their eyes at
you as you’re explaining this, and

from what you do — just like they learn
from what you don’t do. What lessons
do you want to teach them?

| want to meet with you to review your
existing coverage. Based upon that
review, and on the comprehensive
needs analysis that I'll perform, free of
charge, we’ll be able to put a plan in
place that will meet your needs, goals
and budget.

Call me — let’s talk.

Merry Christmas and Happy New
Year!

Fraternally,

MICHAEL PATTEN
Fraternal Benefits Advisor
240-305-6996
michael.patten@ kofc.org

Cardinal Patrick A. O’'Boyle
Assembly, No. 386

FOURTH DEGREE

The Cardinal Patrick O'Boyle Assembly is con-
ducting an incentive raffle to benefit the Knights of
Columbus State Ultrasound machine fund. These
machines have been shown to be highly effective
in convincing pregnant women to not have an
abortion. Seeing their child in utero brings home
the reality that it is not an abstract fetus, but a live

baby.

For every $25,000 raised by the State Council, our Supreme
Council will provide matching funds toward the purchase of an
ultrasound machine to be placed in a pro-life pregnancy center.
The Assembly is hoping to raise $10,000 to be presented to the

State Council.

One half of the proceeds up to $20,000 will be returned as cash
prizes as follows: Grand Prize is up to $5,000 cash; Second
Prize is up to $2,000 cash; three Third Prizes of up to $1,000

Hours: Monday Thru Thursday 4-8
Friday 4-11, Saturday Noon-11, Sundays Noon-7

Football is in full gear. Come in and watch college
and Redskins games on our 5 flat screens.

Sunday means tailgate.
We supply burgers, dogs
and chips -- you bring the
sides and desserts.

Tailgate is $5 per person
$15 per family.

We are looking for Satur-
day Guest Bartenders. For

details, contact Mike Horan at 240-793-1169.

Don't forget the children’s game room, and the new
flat-screen TVs with surround sound.

each; while the seller of the Grand Prize ticket will receive up to
$500. If fewer than 1000 tickets are sold, the prize winnings will
be proportional to the amounts received.

Come in and check out the expanded snack menu.

When you stop by, sign the book.

The drawing will be held at Father Rosensteel Council on De-
cember 15th at 8pm during our annual pot-luck dinner Christ-
mas social. If you would like to participate contact, either S/K
Gregory Curtin at 301-654-5543 or S/K Neil Dorian at 301-237-
0551.

All members and their guests are always welcome!

Lounge phone 301-530-1628

Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org
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SENIORS’ CLUB REPORT

By PGK Bob Waters, President
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Are you being left behind in this electronic
age? Are you receiving this issue of the
Chatter only in a printed, black-and-white,
hard copy version? Are you missing out
on the Beacon, the new State monthly
newsletter that is distributed only in elec-
tronic form? If you would like to receive
this copy in color and ahead of snail malil,
and receive the Beacon, all you have to
do is send your email address to Matt
Flynn at mrflynn@gmail.com. When you
do, ask him to have you removed from the
hard copy version. You can have both
versions, if you wish, but it will save the
council from spending your dues to print
and mail the extra copy.

which was the second highest total,

among the over 150 councils in the"
" state. Archbishop Fulton Sheen
¢ Council # 7612 was highest with ¢
- 9402 tickets sold, and St. Michael's..

;; Rock Creek Council did a great job =
_ in selling car raffle tickets this year

The council sold 6363 tickets,

Poplar Springs Council #10525 was

third with 5953 tickets sold.
Congratulations to Emory Linder

and the crew he assembled for a

¢ superb showing. Now wait until
37 next year!

Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org
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CHAPLAINS
Rev. Msgr. Vincent S. Gatto - 301-762-2143
Deacon Robert Hubbard—301-942-1522
Deacon John Shewmaker - 301-986-8658

GRAND KNIGHT
Michael Horan—240-793-1169

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT
Terence P. Ryan—301-215-9197

CHANCELLOR
James Caulfield—301-365-2580

WARDEN
Joseph Myers—

FINANCIAL SECRETARY
Joseph Murphy, PGK—301-762-2418

RECORDER
Peter Ferrigno, PGK—301-469-6099

TREASURER
F. Douglas Yeatman—301-897-3265

ADVOCATE
Kevin Kittka, PGK—301-469-8453

INSIDE GUARD
Gregory Curtin—301-654-5543

OUTSIDE GUARD
William R. Ruane—301-530-6755

TRUSTEES
1-Year—Bruce Cathie—301-571-7220
2-Year—Art Rawson—301-530-0754
3-Year—John Vivian—301-461-3597

PROGRAMS DIRECTOR

CHURCH & PRO-LIFE ACTIVITIES

Peter Ferrigno, PGK—301-469 - 6099

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES
Ernie Baur—301-718-3304

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES
Christopher Horan—301-440-4199

FAMILY ACTIVITIES
Scott Roth—240 -447-3031

YOUTH ACTIVITIES

MEMBERSHIP
Arthur Harris—301-530-4868

LECTURER
Lawrence P. Grayson, PGK—301-933-8731

PRESIDENT, SENIORS CLUB
Robert C. Waters, PGK—301-493-8883

FIRST DEGREE TEAM CAPTAIN
Neil Dorian, PGK—301-977-3840

4th DEGREE — O'BOYLE ASSEMBLY
Gregory Curtin—301-654-5543

PRESIDENT, KAY-CEE CLUB
Burt Murray—301-946-3573

PRESIDENT, LADIES AUXILIARY

WEBMASTER
Matthew Flynn—301-942-8491

CHATTER EDITOR
Lawrence P. Grayson, PGK — 301-933-8731
e-mail — LPGrayson@verizon.net

COUNCIL OFFICES
LOUNGE—301-530-1628
FINANCIAL SECRETARY —301-530-2427
KAY-CEE CLUB —301-530-0258
RENTAL COORDINATOR —301-530-0258
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Rock Creek Council’s

Excellent location near the Capit
Beltway, just north of NIH.

Ample free parking
For more information call

Rentals Manager
301-530-0258
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January CHATTER Deadline:

Rock CREEK COUNCIL CALENDAR HIGHLIGHTS

1 2 3 4
Advent — November 28 through December 24
6 7 8 9 10 11
Seniors’ Lounde
i u
4th D%g(:(reeSColor Chrlstmas Party [ Rosary 7:30 PM Christr%as
p oon Business Mtg Part
7:30 PM 8:00 PM 7 PM-Mi(},night
12 13 14 15 16 17 18
Cardinal O'Boyle
K-C Club Pot Luck
. Christmas Party
7:30PM 7:00 PM
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 p
Children’s
Christmas Party Rosary 7:30 PM
Noon—2 PM Business Mtg :
8:00 PM Christmas
26 27 28 29 30 31
New Year's Eve
Party
8 PM—1 AM

Visit the Council Website at www.kofc2797.org




